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There have been a number of recent developments that will substantially affect this area and need to be broadcast:

Lord Williams’s Lower School

In line with the proposal for Lord Williams’s School to move to a single site (at Upper School), progress on plans to build houses on the Lower School site (as well as create a public open space/park) has been made. Design consultants will be holding a public consultation at the Lower School. You will have received, or be receiving, an invitation.  Outline plans will be available. Given the impact of this development on East Thame, residents are urged to make their views known at this event. Please advise the committee of your views, via the email address shown below, so that we can judge whether a public meeting of residents is required.

South Oxfordshire District Council (SODC) Local Plan 2033.

Quite frankly it is difficult to begin to describe the multi-layered mess that the above has become. The following is a brief summary of the current situation: 

1. The ‘Final Publication’ version was abandoned following a rebellion within the ranks of SODC Conservative Councillors and the subsequent replacement of the Leader of the Council. A central cause was substantial disagreement on the choice of strategic sites for housing developments- specifically Chalgrove.
2. SODC are re-examining the selection of strategic sites with the objective of achieving the completion of a revised Local Plan for consultation by January 2019. Please note that one of the possible sites is at North Weston which, if chosen, would have a substantial impact on Thame as it is so close.
3. Previous newsletters have outlined the dubious basis on which the housing targets for SODC and wider Oxfordshire have been calculated. In return for a comparatively small investment in infrastructure, the Oxfordshire Growth Board (a mix of local authorities, business interests and universities) has entered into an agreement with the Government to build 100,000 houses over the Plan period- well in excess of requirements stated by the Government’s new methodology. This figure is likely to increase in the light of additional growth demanded in association with the Oxford-Cambridge Expressway (see below).
4. So far as we know, housing numbers demanded of Thame have not changed from the 510 units previously announced. However, conclusive data will only available on publication of the new Plan in January 2019. It is anticipated that the Plan will then be submitted to the Inspector for examination in March or April, with December 2019 targeted for its adoption.
5. The extended nature of this confused process can be judged by the fact that the original ‘Local Plan 2031’ has now transformed into the ‘Local Plan 2034’- a 3-year delay.

Aylesbury Vale (AVDC) Local Plan

	AVDC’s plan has progressed further than SODC’s and has been subject to an Inspector’s interim report. Unfortunately, the latter has left Haddenham’s fate uncertain. The Inspector has now demanded contingency planning for additional housing locations that may be needed because of the Oxford-Cambridge Expressway (see below).


Oxford-Cambridge Expressway
	
         
	
	An announcement made on 12 September 2018 that the preferred corridor for the Expressway is that called “B”- the central one and thus avoiding Thame.  The final route will be chosen, next.  It had not yet been decided whether to route the corridor west of Oxford, potentially using an upgraded A34, or south and east of Oxford, crossing the M40 near Wheatley. The route alternatives will be taken out to public consultation in autumn 2019, with a decision being made one year later.  As many as seven routes may be consulted upon.  Build is due to start around 2025, with completion by 2030.
In association with the expressway, the Government’s plan states that the road will support a million new houses. Whilst the exact number is uncertain, a recent newspaper report has put Oxfordshire’s share as 300,000. Oxfordshire currently contains about 280,000 homes and is already committed under the Oxfordshire Growth Board scheme and Local Plan 2034 to construct 100,000 new ones (see above). So, there may be space to find for another 200,000 homes. Admittedly, there will be new settlements but infrastructure demands will be considerable. This is top down decision making with a vengeance with little opportunity for effective input. 
DAF site
Angle Properties has withdrawn its application for a 68bed care home and has now submitted a planning application for the entire site. The care home will be resubmitted incorporating minor revisions.   An outline proposal for the remainder of the site will comprise offices at the site frontage alongside residential dwellings to comprise a mixture of houses (97) and flats (32). The proposed offices (1500 sq.m) would support approximately 93 jobs which is equivalent to a fully occupied warehouse of a similar size to the existing.  Together with 68 jobs generated by the care home, the proposals are geared to reject accusations that the site would substantially end employment use. The permitted development to convert the old offices into flats would be abandoned.
Proposal for a new medical centre (“Health Hub”) at or near the Kingsey Road/Tythrop Way roundabout.
Hallam Land have now held pre-application planning discussions with SODC in respect of its proposed development of a medical centre, 60 bed care home and 40 assisted living places. Improvements to its previous plans in respect of the siting of facilities and provision of car parking spaces have been included. New and enlarged medical facilities are undoubtedly needed in Thame and a new medical centre has the support of both general practices. ETRA has commented on the plans in order to ensure that any development does not intrude negatively on nearby residents and is accessed safely, by foot and public transport, across the increasingly busy bypass. In the case of the latter, ETRA maintains that the current proposals are not adequate and, in the case of the former, more assurances and changes are required. The size of the medical centre is also still uncertain owing to possible plans for additional services. The latter, in a ‘Health Hub’, are still to be proposed by collaborating NHS Trusts of Oxfordshire and Buckinghamshire.

A New Neighbourhood Plan for Thame (TNP)

Owing to the unavailability of the SODC Local Plan on which to base the TNP, work is restricted to building the evidence base particularly in appraising Thame’s cross-border service function. Particular attention is being paid to Thame’s sphere of influence in matters of retail, employment, education and health. This will be important in arguing for more infrastructure spending support. 

The ETRA Committee




Contact the committee on email: eastthameresidents@gmail.com
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